
 
 
 
 
 
 

August 30, 2024 
 
 
 
Mr. Erik Bodin, Director 
Virginia Department of Health 
Division of Certificate of Public Need 
9960 Mayland Drive, Suite 401 
Richmond, VA 23233-1463 
 
 RE: COPN Letter of Intent  
 
Dear Mr. Bodin: 
  
Carilion New River Valley Medical Center (“CNRV”) intends to submit a Certificate of 
Public Need application for inclusion in the Diagnostic Imaging review cycle that begins 
November 10, 2024.   
 
CNRV proposes to expand its diagnostic capacity by adding a third MRI unit to the 
current complement located on the CNRV campus at 2900 Lamb Circle, Christiansburg, 
VA in Planning District 4, Health Planning Region III. 
 
Please send any correspondence regarding this application to me, and I welcome any 
comments or questions you may have about this project.   
 
Thank you. 
 

 
Peggy Norkus 
Planning Consultant 
Communications, Marketing & Planning 
Carilion Clinic 
213 McClanahan St., Ste. 400 
Roanoke, VA 24014 
540-266-6590 
pdnorkus@carilionclinic.org 

mailto:pdnorkus@carilionclinic.org

